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BURTON SALMON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 23th May 2017 at 7:15pm in the Village 
Hall, Main Street, Burton Salmon. 
 
1/17 Present - Cllr Foster, Cllr Wroe, Cllr Raine, Cllr Vernon, Cllr Holmes, Cllr 

Anderson, Clerk Meir, District Councillor Mackman and County Councillor 
Pearson. 

 
Apologises – Cllr Wynne  

 
2/17 Reports from Councillors –  
 
2/17.1  Village Defibrillator – The Defibrillator has been up and running for a year 

now and has not yet been used.  It is still being regularly checked and is still 
working and the light in the kiosk has been fixed.  Councillors Raine and 
Anderson have also volunteered to help look after it and will attend training 
being held by Brotherton Parish Council who are in the process of purchasing 
one. Hillam Parish Council have also now purchased a Defibrillator through 
the Community Heartbeat Trust. 

 
2/17.2 Village Hall Purchase update – The purchase of the village hall by Burton 

Salmon Village Hall Trust has not yet been completed because of undue 
delays caused by both sets of solicitors and the Methodist’s valuer. A meeting 
with all parties is to be arranged as a matter of urgency to try and resolve the 
problems and finalise the purchase.    

 
2/17.3 Burial Committee – Reported that it has been a satisfactory year with some 

wall maintenance been completed.  A comparison of charges against others 
in the area indicated that that they were on the low side so they have been 
increased.  The outcome of the Selby Local Plan is awaited.  The Burial 
Committee are holding their AGM next week.  

 
2/17.4 Planning – The Parish Council have not raised any objections to planning 

applications this year.  The biggest consultation has been on the development 
of a gas fire power station at Eggborough.  The development of the Beech 
Grove Garage Area has not yet been decided and the issue of Caravans on 
land of Rawfield Lane has yet to be fully resolved.  There have been no 
further consultation from SDC on the Selby Local Plan.  
 

2/17.5 Finances – The 2016/17 Receipts and Payments Account reports an in year 
surplus of £1.2k, and funds to carry forward of £7.5k.  There was no 
expenditure incurred in year on Christmas expenses, street light repairs, 
website costs or plants. 

 
3/17 Matters raised by Parishioners – No parishioners present. 

 
 


